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BOARD MEETINGS
MAY 28TH & JUNE 25TH

The York Ski Club Board met on April 
23, 2013 to finalize the 2012 season 
and to begin framing up the 2013/14 
season. There has been some debate 
over destinations and trip strategy for 
next year. We may postpone the bus 
trip to New England next year and pick 
it up again the following year. Since 
bus trips have extensive overhead and 
upfront costs, the thought behind this 
strategy is to alternate years to keep 
the destinations fresh and membership 
interested. By alternating years, this 
gives us the opportunity to be more 
creative with car pool trips, and 
opportunities for additional western 
trips in the off-years. Board Members: 
Mike Oberdick, Rick Resh and Mary 
Amsbaugh traveled to the Philly Travel 
Show on May 6th to spend time with 
tour operators, trip leaders and Ski 

Resort Representatives. We will apply 
their experiences as we continue to 
discuss our options.
 
It’s only May and we are far from 
finalizing the schedule. Please know 
that your Board is working hard 
to identify trips and destinations 
that bring value and rewards to your 
membership. Stay tuned..
 
Over the past several weeks we have 
developed a robust schedule for the 
summer. Check out the new listings 
and join in on the fun. It has been a 
great year and I hope to see you out 
and about. We always welcome input, 
feel free to email or call any Board 
member with thoughts or suggestions.
 
 -Scott

The following activities have been identified and 
more activities are on the way...stay tuned... 
May	18	 Ullers Open House
	 18	 Rail Trail Ride - Rick Resh   767-5951
	 19	 Ullers Boat “Demo Day” at Lake Redman
 	 21	 Happy Hour at Holy Hound
June	17	 Paddle Trip - Shawn 843-6883 (if you do not have equipment, contact  
                 Ullers at 747-0095 by Saturday 6/15/13 and Craig will hook you up)
	 18	 Happy Hour at the “new and improved” Paddock on East Market Street
	 22	 Microbrew Fest - York County Heritage Trust
	 29	 Kutztown Folk Festival
July	 6/7 	 York Hiking Club Overnight - If interested contact Scott   779-9141
	 16  	 Happy Hour TBD
	 28  	 Annual Club Picnic (biking, paddling hiking and great food)
Aug 	3    	 Shanks Mare Annual Outdoor Festival
	 20	 Happy Hour TBD
	 24 	 Stoudts Brewery Tour - Contact Shawn   843-6883
Sept 	1/2 	 York Hiking Club Overnight - Contact Scott   779-9141
	 14 	 Victory Brewery Tour - Contact Shawn   843-6883
	 22  	 Maryland Wine Tour - Contact Deb   755-5876   

Ski Scoops
May/June 2013

President’s Message



❆This is your year to hit the big one.   
Val d’Isere, in the southern French 
Alps, home of Jean Claude Killy, is 
our European dream destination this 
year, led by Mike Oberdick.  The Val 
d’Isere/Tignes area forms the enormous 
“espace Killy”, guaranteed to have 
great snow spread over wide and varied 
terrain.  Approximately 25,000 acres 
of linked trails with a vertical of 6200 
feet and most areas are above the tree 
line for a fantastic view while you ski. 

There are plenty of steeps and off-
piste for experts and advanced and lots 
of groomers for everyone else.  The 
$2600.00 base package price includes: 

	 • �Round trip airfare JFK to Geneva  
(non-stop!!!)

	 • �Bus transportation and driver gratuities
	 • �7 nights accommodations at Hotel 

Altitude***
	 • Welcome reception
	 • Breakfast and dinner each day

PLEASE NOTE 6-day lift ticket for $300 is 

NOT included in the $2600

How does this trip get even better?   An 

extension to an exciting yet-to-be-determined 

destination is being planned!!   Watch for details 

when confirmed. Deposits are being accepted 

NOW so send yours today so you don’t miss out 

on the FUN!

Go to http://skissc.com/ 
for additional details, payment information and 
trip application form.  Questions?   
Contact Mike Oberdick at 717-542-1735 or 
swissnutmike@gmail.com 

Val d’Isere, France
February 7-15, 2014

Skis • Snowboards
Kayaks • Accessories

717-747-0095

Ski & Board Shop

www.Adventure-Cycling.com

717-792-4400                 4370 W. Market St.
ACFinfo@Adventure-Cycling.com        York, PA  17408

Twice Named 

“One of th
e 100 Best

Bike Shops in
 Americ

a”
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YSC Board has elected not 
to return to the Catskills next 
season.  We are looking at 
Greek Peak, NY and several 
New England Areas.  Greek 
Peak is currently up for sale.  
We have already received 
great proposals for Mt. Snow 
and Stowe, VT.  Holiday 
Valley and Bristol, NY, 
alternatives were discussed, 
but are currently not under 

consideration.  We’re looking 
at the weekend of January 
10-12 or January 11-13, 
2014.  We may tack on a 
third night’s lodging, for the 
Vermont options, because of 
the longer drive.  All packages 
would only have a 2-day lift 
ticket.  Once the destination is 
selected, we need September 
2013 commitments to lock in 
discounted rates.

Order Online
AmishGourds.com

Gourd Birdhouses 
& Dried Gourds 
for Crafts

Call - 877-843-0770
Email - friendlyearth@msn.com

Furniture Finesse
   “York’s Best Kept Secret.”

M.W.F.  9-6
T.TH  9-5
SAT.  9-3

(7171) 848-8759
700 West Market Street • York, PA 17401

January Weekend Carpool Trip 

EPSC Voucher Program
A benefit of your ski club’s membership in Council is 
the opportunity to purchase lift tickets to a variety of 
ski areas in the Poconos, New York, and Vermont at a 
substantial discount, such as: Big Boulder, Jack Frost, 
Blue Mountain, Bear Creek, Elk Mountain, Camelback, 

Bromley, Gore, Whiteface, Jay Peak, Okemo, Pico, Stowe, Mount Snow, Sugarbush, 
and Stratton. Tickets are intended for the use of EPSC members ONLY. Ticket 
purchases are limited to use solely within that current season, and a return fee applies 
for all unused tickets.-published by Ken Foster, Voucher Program Chairperson for the 
EPSC.

For more information, please see our EPSC liaison-Rick Resh.



❆
The winners of 
the “2013 Visitor’s 
Choice Awards”- 
presented by  
Victorinox Swiss Army are:
Best Overall Resort
	 Big Sky, Montana

Best Terrain Park
	 Keystone Resort, CO
Best Family Resort
	 Deer Valley, UT
Best Terrain
	 Snowbird, UT
Best Night Life
	 Whistler Blackcomb, BC


